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              Riverside-San Bernardino Counties  

The Inland Orchid News. 

 

  

Regular meetings are 

held on the 2nd 

Thursday of the month.   

 

Regular meetings 

include: 

 

Plant Judging 7:15pm 

 

Meeting 7:30pm 

 

Speaker  7:45pm 

 

Refreshments & 

Judging Results 

8:45pm 

 

Raffle 9:00pm 

Meetings are held at the 

Colton Community Center 

Second Thursday of each month 

Show-N-Tell @ 7:15 pm 

Meeting @ 7:30 pm 
 

The Riverside/San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society is 
pleased to have as our guest speaker, Karen Muir.  Karen 
will speak on the topic of Maxillaria’s. 
 
Karen is originally from Michigan where she began raising 
orchids around 1972.  She was a member of the Michigan 
Orchid Society and held all of the offices of the Society 
including show chair, program chair, vice president and 
president.  Karen became an accredited American Orchid 
Society Judge in 1997.  In 1998, she was transferred by her 
Company, Lincoln Mercury, to Irvine, California and retired in 
January 2002. Karen also served 5 years as the American 
Orchid Society Chair of the Pacific South Judging Region and 
has traveled to Canada, Guatemala, Peru, Ecuador, Brazil, 
South Africa, England and Japan to attend and judge orchid 
shows.  She has lectured on the Society circuit in the US, 
including the California Paphiopedilum Guild, the Slipper 
Alliance, NCOS (National Capital Orchid Society) 
Paphiopedilum Forum, two South African Paphiopedilum 
Conferences and the Paph Forum in London, England.  
Karen is now the Affiliated Societies Representative and 
Treasurer for the Orchid Digest.  She resides in Laguna 
Niguel, CA. 
 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    

 

 

   Standard Catts    Odonts/Onc.   

   Cult-    Cult-None 

   1st-    1st – 

   2nd-Bob Laughlin  2nd- 

   3rd- Bob Laughlin  3rd-  

   H/M-Bob Laughlin  H/M 

 

   Miniature Catts   Paphs   

   Cult-    Cult- 

   1st –G&S Collins  1st –G&S Collins 

   2nd –Bob Laughlin  2nd-Dann Dunst 

   3rd –    3rd -   

   H/M -    H/M – 

 

   Cymbidiums    Vanda  

 Cult-     Cult-Dann Dunst 

   1st –    1st – Dann Dunst 

   2nd –    2nd –Betty Chambers 

   3rd –    3rd –Dann Dunst 

   H/M -     H/M – 

    

   Mini Cymbidiums   Phalanaepsis 

   Cult -     Cult – 

   1st -    1st – Nessa Rosenbaum 

   2nd -    2nd –  

   3rd -    3rd –  

   H/M -    H/M –   

 

   Dendrobiums    Other 

   Cult –    Cult –  

   1st –Rozie Trammell  1st – Dann Dunst 

   2nd –    2nd - Dann Dunst  

   3rd –    3rd –Bob Laughlin 

   H/M    H/M-Bob Laughlin 

 

   Species 

   Cult –Bob Laughlin 

   1st –Dann Dunst 

   2nd –Dann Dunst 

   3rd –Dann Dunst  

   H/M-Nessa Rosenbaum 
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      Do you have 

your roster yet?  If 

not, see Dann Dunst 

at the next meeting 

to get yours.  Dann 

is the new 

membership chair 

for the society as 

well as a past 

president.  Thank 

you Dann for taking 

on this 

responsibility. 

 

 

               Show-N-Tell Winners July 2016 

 Enjoy having some 

refreshments?  

 

 Bring a treat and 

receive a free raffle 

ticket for the general 

raffle.  Both snacks 

and beverages are 

most welcome. 
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Roster Changes and 

Additions 

 

Please add to your 

roster: 

 

Susan Medrano 

3920 Sn Benito Ave 

San Bernardino, CA 

92407 

909-887-3465 

 

And 

 

John & Marie 

Hasircogw 

365 Atwood Dr. 

Corona, CA 92879 

562-291-7794 

yanihasir@yahoo.co

m 

 

 

 

Welcome new 

members!  We hope 

that you will find the 

society to be a fun 

and educational way 

to learn more about 

growing orchids. 

 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

     
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

  
 

We need the support of all members of the society as we endeavor to participate in 

the upcoming Huntington show.  The society has agreed to participate and volunteers 

are needed for the staging area, transport to and from, setting up and tearing down.  

This is a wonderful opportunity for some great fun and visiting with other societies.  

Please contact Tom Gibbs, 951-654-1437, if you are available.   
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In our efforts to 

conserve our funds 

for the society, 

anyone wishing to 

receive the 

newsletter by 

email (Microsoft 

Word format or 

PDF) please 

contact Sandy 

Collins (909) 794-

7426. This not 

only saves the 

society postage, it 

also saves time on 

printing, folding & 

mailing our 

newsletters. 

 

 
    

Den limpidum – D. Dunst  Drac chiroptera – Dunst  Drac tubera – Dunst 

  

                            
Drac. Vampire nightshade-Dunst   Lc. Miss Wonderful – Laughlin          C. Pretty Pet - Collins 

          
Slc. Seagulls Apricot – Laughlin Den. Love Memory – R. Trammell Vanda Blue Star- Dunst 

         
Aerides – Chambers    Brass. Digbiana – Laughlin Epi. Yellow – Laughlin 
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Officers 2016-2017 
 

President: Tom Gibbs 

1st Vice President: Open 

2nd Vice President: Steve Trammell 

Board Secretary:  Laura Gerdwagon 

 

Membership Secretary:  

Dann Dunst 

Treasurer: Sandy Collins (909) 794-7426  

 

 

 

Appointments 

 

Auction: OPEN 

Greeter:  OPEN 

Newsletter: Sandy Collins 

Plant Sales: Jamie Stewart  

Raffle Tickets: Laura Gerdwagon  

Speakers: Micaela Solis 

Sunshine:  Jim Neuhalfen 

Parliamentarian: Don Phillips 

AOS/Orchid Digest: Sandy Collins 

Equipment: Jim Spence 

Web Site: Jim Spence 

 

 

 

 

Board Members 

 

 

Linda Lang, Ron Lang, Laura 

Gerdwagon, Nessa Rosenbaum, 

Micaela Solis, Jim Spence, Steve 

Trammell, Don Phillips, Sandy 

Collins, Dann Dunst & Tom Gibbs.      

Newsletter Editor 

 
 

 

Deadline for newsletter 

submissions is the last 

Sunday of the month. 

Contact: 

 

Sandy Collins 

 

 

Board Meeting 

 

The next board 

meeting will be 

held on Sunday, 

August  28 @ 3:30 

pm at the Colton 

Community 

Center. The board 

meetings are held 

on the fourth 

Sunday of the 

month and the 

general society 

membership is 

always welcome. 

If you are a board 

member and you 

are not able to 

attend please 

notify Tom Gibbs 

 

 

 

Remember: 

Support your local orchid growers and tell them you are a member of the 

Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society.  Who knows…you 

may receive a discount! 

 

 

 The money collected at the meetings for Pennies to Pines is temporarily 

being collected for the Orchid Conservancy.  Mr. Peter Tobias of the 

Orchid Conservancy is to be our speaker in January and the monies will 

be given to him at that time.   So give generously for this important 

cause. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Plans are in the works for the upcoming Morongo Basin Orchid 

Show.  Volunteers are needed for cleaning the ferns, transporting, 

   Setting up, tearing down and transporting home.  Set up will be on 

   Friday afternoon and the show will close at 5 pm on Sunday.  AOS 

   Judging will be Saturday morning.  The dates are:  

October 1 & 2, 2016.  More info will be available soon. Please 

   Contact Micaela Solis @ 951-315-6364 or orchids365@ 

Icloud.com to volunteer. 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
About Our Society… 

The Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society (RSBCOS) was founded to further 

the understanding and appreciation of orchids by its members locally and to aid in a 

worldwide effort to improve man’s knowledge of them. 

Meetings are held at 

Colton Community 

Center 

660 Colton Ave. 

Colton, CA 92324 

 

 

 

RSBCOS 

P.O. Box 10423 

San Bernardino, CA 

92423 

August  
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